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é.From the Presidentôs 

deské. 
 
 
The weather is improving in Oberon and there are 
plans in place for some track work in the yard. A 
recent track inspection came up with a few 
necessary changes. Some of them are quite small 
but one or two will need considerable effort to get 
done. One of the more pressing will be to replace 7 
lengths of rail in front of the station (row3). There 
will be notices on the website regarding this. 
 
David McMurray and I had a good meeting with 
Paul Toole MP, one of our co-patrons last Friday to 
discuss future grant applications and the status of 
previous applications. The big one for the 
repair/restoration of the coping on the station 
platform will be announced in the next couple of 
weeks. The TFNSW application for restoration of 
the cattle truck was not successful and I expect that 
we will resubmit in the round 1 of grants next year. 
We have been lucky to get grants in 2016 and 2017 
from TFNSW. A submission went in over the 
weekend for a grant from Safer Communities Fund 
ς Round 3 Infrastructure Gants. If successful a more 
comprehensive security system will be installed in 
the station building and the rolling stock shed. 
 
The Open Days on the first Saturday of the month 
are well supported despite some chilly weather in 
August and September. The planning for the 
Morgan Rally on Friday 19th October has been 
completed and we are looking forward to the big 
day. 
 
The Annual General Meeting will be held on 
Wednesday 3rd October. All committee positions 
will be declared vacant and members will have the 
opportunity to nominate and vote for people to 
occupy various positions. 
 
OTHR has a constitution which defines the 
structure of the committee. In short ς the total 
number of committee members is to be 7. Four 
office bearers, and three committee members. The 
office bearers of the association are as follows: 
President, Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Greg Bourne 
President/ SMS Manager 
Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway Inc. 
Email: gpbourne@gmail.com 
Mobile: 0437 389 684 
 
 

 
 

President Greg Bourne  

 
 
 

Oberon Tarana 

Heritage Railway Inc.  

Mission Statement 
 

To operate tourist trains between 
Oberon, Hazelgrove and ultimately 
Tarana, with volunteers from OTHR. 
 
To have the Oberon Station precinct 
operate as a vibrant heritage railway 
display run by the volunteers of OTHR 
as a professional tourist centre 
 
 
 
 

mailto:gpbourne@gmail.com
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Editorôs thoughts 
 
Failure; how many of us are afraid of failure and 
would rather do nothing than experience the fear 
of failure. How many see failure as an ending, proof 
ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ Ǉƭŀƴ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǎǳŎŎŜŜŘ ƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ǿŜǊŜƴΩǘ 
good enough. 
The fact is that everyone fails at some time. In the 
management of Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway 
Inc. (OTHR) failure is a constant companion. We 
understand the power of failure. Success relies on 
learning from mistakes along the way and not 
falling into despair and giving up. 
 
Your committee sees itself as having success so far 
and we measure ourselves by the number of 
ǎŜǘōŀŎƪǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƛƭǳǊŜǎ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘΦ ²Ŝ ǎŀȅ ƛŦ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ 
have failures, then we hŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ƘŀǊŘ 
enough.  Success requires that you learn from 
mistakes and missteps along the way rather than 
giving up. 
 
OTHR believes that we have had failures in some 
areas because we have seized opportunities and 
have tried hard. We believe that we are becoming 
really good at what we do and if you are really good 
at something then you are bound to have made a 
few mistakes along the way.  
Clearly, failure represents opportunity and growth, 
not deficit and loss. 
 
All groups that fail have one thing in common; they 
have the inability to use failure as a tool. Success is 
about learning how to recognise why you failed and 
Ƙƻǿ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƻǾŜǊŎƻƳŜ ƛǘΦ CŀƛƭǳǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ 
opportunity, not a burden. If you look at the events 
ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŀƴȅ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ ŦŀƛƭǳǊŜΣ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƻŦǘŜƴ 
discover failure as the biggest motivator. 
 
At OTHR success comes in small increments and 
ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎȅΦ Our success 
comes from willpower, intelligence, determination 
and guts. 
 Is this a bit philosophical? Not in our view; OTHR is 
determined to succeed by grabbing opportunities 
and if some fail along the way then our organisation 
becomes stronger because we try hard. 
 

άbŜǾŜǊ ŎƻƴŦǳǎŜ ŀ ǎƛƴgle defeat with a final defeat. 
 
CΦ {Ŏƻǘǘ CƛǘȊƎŜǊŀƭŘέ 
 

 
 

Locomotive 1919 at Tarana  

Photo  Dr. John Kramer  

 
 

 
 
                     
                                                                                                     
                                                                                                   

 
 

                                                                                                    
                                                                                                  
                                                                                          
                                                                                                

 

Immediate Goals 

 
1 OTHR applies for and gains ONRSR 

accreditation to shunt in the Oberon 
station yard using at locomotive 
before 30th June 2018 
 

       2.    OTHR applies for and gains ONSRS   
               accreditation to operate work trains  
               to Hazelgrove before December 2018 

 
3. OTHR applies for and gains ONSRS 

accreditation to operate trains to 
Hazelgrove before 31st December 

 NEXT MEETING  

 

 Annual General Meeting  
 

3rd  October 2018  
 

7.30PM  
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2019, which is 40 years since the last 
passenger train rode the track. 
 

Goal 1 is being reset.  

Committee Movements 
 

 
We are looking for a new volunteer to take up the 
role of Secretary. 
 
Elaine Boxer, who has filled the position for five 
years, says ƛǘΩǎ time for her to retire. 
 
άLǘΩǎ a rewarding organisation to volunteer for. The 
Ǌŀƛƭǿŀȅ ƛǎ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƳŜƴǘέ ǎƘŜ ǎŀƛŘΦ 
 
In the ƭŀǎǘ мн ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ 
ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ƭƻƴƎ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǿŜ ǎŜŜ ƭƻŎƻǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
ǘǊŀŎƪǎΦέ 
 
¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ƭƻǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƎƻŜǎ ƻƴ in ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪƎǊƻǳƴŘέ 
 
Elaine said the position of Secretary takes up about 
нл ƘƻǳǊǎ ǇŜǊ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ committee meeting 
ƻƴŎŜ ŀ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǘǿƻ 
months and the secretary must attend to take 
minutes. 
 
ά!ǇǇƭƛŎants must be computer literate and I am 
willing to give face-to-face training on all aspects of 
ǘƘŜ Ǉƻǎƛǘƛƻƴέ ǎƘŜ ǎŀƛŘ ά9ǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ Is on templates 
and ready to go. Most documents, such as 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ aƛŎǊƻǎƻŦǘ ²ƻǊŘΦέ 
 
άh¢IwΩǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƻƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ о 
and the committee will be recruiting new members 
ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǳǇ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǇƻǎƛǘƛƻƴǎΦέ 
 

As Elaine ǎŀȅǎΣ ǘƘŜ Ǉƻǎƛǘƛƻƴ ƛǎƴΩǘ ŀǊduous, is fun and 
educational at the same time and you could be part 
of a forward thinking committee. 
 
Give it a go! 

Annual General meeting 

 
Reserve the date, 3rd October 2018 for the Oberon 
Tarana Heritage Railway Inc. Annual General 
Meeting. 
 
At this meeting all committee positions will be up 
for grabs and this is your opportunity to step up 
and take a position to guide OTHR for the next 
twelve months. 

 

Important Information.  
 
Help us bring our heritage railway to life by 
becoming a financial member of the Oberon Tarana 
Heritage Railway Inc. 
 
Membership of Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway 
Inc. is a valuable way you can contribute to our 
vision. 
 
 Individual annual membership costs $20.00 per 
year and new members are welcomed at any time 
during the year. 
 
Membership is required to cover insurance for any 
volunteer work you are able to contribute. 
 
Membership is due at the end of June annually.  
 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǊŜƴŜǿŜŘ ōȅ олth September then you 
will no longer be financial. 
 
Renew now!! 
 
Refer to OTHR website to download an application. 
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Locomotive 1919 at Tarana  

Photo Dr. John Kramer  

Rail corridor land swap and 

shunting accreditation  
 

Today, (12th September), saw an onsite meeting 
between Transport for NSW, John Holland Rail and 
Oberon Council, with OTHR in attendance, to 
discuss the issue of the rail corridor at the Lowes 
Mount Road level crossing. All parties have agreed 
to work together to redefine the άǊŀƛƭ ŎƻǊǊƛŘƻǊέ ŀƴŘ 
άǊƻŀŘέ ōȅ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƻŦ ŀ ƭŀƴŘ ǎǿŀǇΦ hƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŀƴŘ 
swap issue has been resolved and the rail corridor 
is defined then OTHR can apply for a Heritage 
Operators Licence (HOL) for part of the Oberon 
Branch from Oberon to Hazelgrove, 6 klm north of 
Oberon. 
 
While the above is being resolved, OTHR can be 
working on documentation for Level crossing 
interface agreements, Track Standards and 
Network Rules. Further, OTHR is also working on its 
Shunting accreditation (ONRSR) for the Oberon 
Yard area. 
 
 

Grants News 
 
OTHR is always on the lookout for grants to assist in 
the re-establishment Oberon-Tarana branch line 
and the Oberon yard precinct. 
 
Your committee has submitted a grant to upgrade 
security at the station. An upgrade is desirable as 

technology has moved on and although our security 
is adequate, it needs upgrading. 
 
Some recent grants and negotiations for funding 
are still ongoing and one has been announced. 
No word on the application to rebuild the station 
platform, announcement due in October.  
 
Negotiations for funding to rebuild the branch line 
are still in progress although the NSW State 
Government recently announced some additional 
requirements that make the job just that much 
harder, still your committee is not daunted. 
 
The grant application to rebuild the cattle truck was 
declined. However there is more than one way to 
skin a cat; Warwick Armstrong has milled sufficient 
timber to allow us to make a start and with 
professional help with carpentry skills, we may be 
able to get the job done but it will take a lot longer 
to complete. 
 
We plan to re-submit the grant application in the 
next round. 
 

 
 

Diesel Loco 4857 on the run to Tarana  

Photo Dr. John Krame r  

Breaking news about Skoda 

and Tatra Register Museum 

 
In a significant move on the progress of the Skoda 
& Tatra Register Museum to be located adjacent to 
the Oberon Station precinct, John Hebblewhite 
advises that materials for the building are to be 
delivered next Friday (28th September) 
The Oberon Station precinct is getting better all the 
time. 
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1961 Skoda soon  to be on permanent display at 

Oberon NSW  

 

About Oberonéé 
 
Truffle hunting is a curious pastime; hove you 
experienced it? 
 
LŦ ƴƻǘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǘǊŜŀǘΗ .ƭŀŎƪ tŜǊƛƎƻǊŘ ¢ǊǳŦŦƭŜ ƛǎ 
a very peculiar culinary delight which grows in the 
soil under trees at Lowes Mount Truffiere, and you 
can accompany a specially trained truffle hunting 
dog each winter on your search for these fickle little 
black bundles. 
 
You can also try some truffle infused products while 
you are at it and see what the fuss is all about. 
 
Each truffle has a different smell and it is the sweet 
smelling truffles that are the most popular to chefs. 
 
The appeal of the truffle is its ability to accentuate 
the flavours of foods that it accompanies. 
 
It is at its best grated over fresh vegetables, 
scrambled egg, sliced with meat, or simply placed in 
a carton of eggs, allowing the truffle to infuse the 
eggs through their shells. 
 
hƴŜ ƻŦ hōŜǊƻƴΩǎ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ƛŎƻƴǎΣ ǘƘŜ aŀƭŀŎƘƛ 
Gilmore Hall reopens its doors after a long slumber 
on Saturday 20th October. 
The hall was built to serve the good people of 
Oberon which it faithfully did when it opened its 
doors in 1937. 
 
Over 80 years the Malachi has had its champions, 
from the original landowner, Matthew Gilmore, the 

ƴǳƴǎ ƻŦ {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ ŀƴŘ wŜǾŜǊŜƴŘ 5Ǌ DǳƳƳŜǊΣ ǿƘƻ 
commissioned the wonderful building. Les Antiss 
and Herb David, both film fanatics and master 
projectionists; the Stihl family who carefully 
wrapped the hall in wool; the Friends of the 
Malachi whose campaign successfully listed the hall 
on the State Heritage register; The Cobweb Craft 
volunteers consistently keeping shop for thirty 
years, and now the baton is passed to Lucy and 
Johnny East. Lucy from five generations of the 
Cunninghame clan, is the great niece of the 
aŀƭŀŎƘƛΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘƛƻƴƛǎǘ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ ŀ Ǿƛǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ 
create a vibrant Arts venue for Oberon, a place that 
thrives on community, crafting and creativity. 
 
The hall reopens appropriately with a morning 
ŜǾŜƴǘ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ά/ŀǇǘǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ {ǘƻǊƛŜǎέ ŀ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ 
opportunity to collect the oral and pictorial history 
of the Malachi. 
 
Find the Malachi Gilmore Hall in the main street 
opposite the Council ChambeǊǎΦ ¸ƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ǘƘƛǎ 
outstanding art deco building now in the throes of 
rejuvenation. 
 
Oberon, Simply Spectacular!!. 
 
 

 

 

Heritage listed  Malachi Gilmore Hall in Oberon 

Street currently under renovation to itsõ former 

majesty and use.  
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Next Working Bee. 
 

Keep an eye on the  
ñNews/Whatôs Onò  

Section of the 
Website. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

News from the 

September Working Bee 
 
Activities performed during September were: 

¶ Vegetation control in the Oberon Yard. 

¶ Some more painting on Car Set 21. 

¶ Cleanout of unwanted items at the end of 
the Rolling Stock Shed. 

¶ Building a new walkway across roads 5 & 6 
to allow better visitor access to the Rolling 
Stock Shed. 

¶ ¢ǊŀŎƪ ƳŀƛƴǘŜƴŀƴŎŜ ǿƻǊƪ ƻƴ ǘǳǊƴƻǳǘ ά/έ 
frame and installing clearance markers. 

 
 
 
We are always on the lookout for volunteers for 
working bees. If you can help, contact Secretary 
Elaine. Not all work is onerous and can be as little 
or as much as you can put in. 
 

 
 

 

 

Walkway installed at Rolling Stock Shed 

eliminating a trip  hazard  

 

 

 

 

Important Dates 
 
Open days are held on the 1st Saturday of each 
month to coincide with the Oberon Farmers 
Market. Please note the roster below and ensure 
you attend as necessary.                 

 

¶ October 6th            Gregory Bourne 
 

¶ November 3rd        Elaine Boxer 
 

¶ December 1st 
 
 

 If you wish to volunteer at the open days please 
ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ 9ƭŀƛƴŜΦ !ƭƭ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ƛǎ ŀ 
broad knowledge of OTHR history and an ability to 
talk with people. The work is rewarding. 
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Meeting with Member for 

Bathurst and OTHR Co-

Patron, Paul Toole 

 
President Greg Bourne, Funding Officer David 
McMurray and Member for Bathurst and Co-
Patron, Paul Toole met informally at the station on 
21st September last to discuss our progress so far. 
 
Subjects covered were the condition of Oberon 
Station platform and the need to rebuild (we have a 
grant application pending) and negotiations for 
funding from the Premier and Cabinet to re-
establish the rail line to Tarana. 
 
Some discussion also occurred in relation the 
hōŜǊƻƴ aǳǎŜǳƳΣ ƻǳǊ ƴŜŀǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊ ŀƴŘ h¢IwΩǎ 
ŀƴŘ hōŜǊƻƴΩǎ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ concerns about its current 
position and management. 
 
Our conversation was of a casual nature as Paul 
was on his rounds of regular meet and greet of local 
groups and associations. Because the discussion 
was off the record, no decisions on issues were 
made nor was this the purpose of the meeting. 
 

 
 

L. to R. Dave McMurray Funding Officer OTHR, 

Greg Bourne President OTHR and Paul Toole, 

Member for Bathurst.  

 
 

 
 

Dave McMurray, Greg Bourne and Paul Toole in 

front of the heritage listed Oberon Station.  

 
 
 

Mystery Photos 

 
Lǘ ŀǇǇŜŀǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴ .ƻǎŀƴǉǳŜǘΩǎ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƘŀŘ 
everyone stumped. 

 
 

 
 

 
This photo was of Annerley (Brisbane) tram line 
closed in 1969. Photo was taken on late December 
1971 
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This photo was of Belmont (Brisbane) tram line also 
closed in 1969. Photo was taken on 1977 
 
These photos were really tricky and it was no 
ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎŜ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƎǳŜǎǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜΦ 
 
 

Monthly Open Days. 
 
The Oberon Station precinct is still holding open 
days on the 1st Saturday of the month, the same 
day as the Oberon Farmers Markets.  
 
Some changes have been made, with the 
establishment of a professional though small 
railway museum it was decided to charge an entry 
fee of $5.00 pp (children under 18 free), establish a 
pop up café serving soup of the day and a 
Devonshire tea for $10.00 and advertise the open 
day heavily and widely in the community. 
 
The result has seen a large increase in visitors 
comprising locals and tourists. 
 
Your committee is also actively advertising for 
group visits and we are providing a railway 
experience bar none. 
Groups are starting to line up and results so far 
have been encouraging. 
 
The trial will continue. 
 
If you are a member of another group, say a car 
club or Rotary or Probus or a gardening club, etc. 
and that group is looking for an excursion, please 
suggest they book a group visit to Oberon station. 
 

 
 

Hosting a recent group tour  

 
 

 

Morgan Car Club of 

Australia 
 
The Morgan Car Club of Australia is celebrating its 
60th Anniversary this year. 
 
The Morgan Diamond Muster will bring together 
entrants from all Australian States as well as 
internationally from Thursday 18th October to 
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Sunday 21st October 2018, centred on Bathurst and 
district. 
 
Friday 19th October is a big day for OTHR and 
Oberon when the Morgans come to town. 
 
Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway Inc. will be hosting 
the Morgan Diamond Muster at the Oberon Station 
Precinct. You can expect to see around 110 
Morgans and 250 visitors on the day at the station 
gates. 
 
Entrants will be divided into 5 groups and 
dispatched from Bathurst to experience a variety of 
hōŜǊƻƴΩǎ ōŜǎǘ ǘƻǳǊƛƴƎ ǊƻŀŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŎŜƴƛŎ vistas on 
the way to town. 
 
Friday 19th October will be Morgan overload in 
Oberon. 
 
OTHR will be providing guided tours of the Oberon 
Railway precinct including a Devonshire Tea, while 
Oberon Heritage & Collectors Club Inc. will display 
many interesting local cars, trucks and machinery at 
the Muster. 
 
.ŀǊǊȅ IǳƎƘŜǎΩ ¢ǊŀŎǘƻǊ hǊǇƘŀƴŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ hōŜǊƻƴ w{[ 
Sub Branch will also have their collections available 
for inspection. 
 
Oberon Council and Oberon RSL will have a strong 
involvement on the day. 
 
If you were thinking of visiting us, then make this 
the day!! 
 
The Morgan Diamond Muster and Oberon Tarana 
Heritage Railway Station Display will make this day 
ƻƴŜ ƻŦ hōŜǊƻƴΩǎ ōƛƎƎŜǎǘ ƛƴ нлмуΦ 
 
We will need volunteers on the day and would 
appreciate your assistance for a few hours. 
Please register your interest with Secretary Elaine. 
 
 

 
 

Want to purchase sleepers? 
 
Just a reminder to those contemplating landscaping 
your garden, sleepers are available for either 
landscaping or firewood. 
Prices vary according to the grade and offer good 
value for money. 
If you or somebody you know is in the market, 
contact Secretary Elaine who will redirect you to 
the appropriate person. 
 

 

Welcome New Members 
 
Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway Inc. is always 
looking for new members.  
Interested in railways or the Oberon to Tarana line 
in particular, why not give your support by 
becoming a member? 
 

Not so wellé. 
 
Past President, Tim Arnison is currently on the sick 
list. His illness was sudden but thankfully he is now 
recovering at home. 
 
If anyone hears about any member on the sick list, 
please let the editor know via Secretary Elaine so 
we can send get well wishes on behalf of the 
association. 
 
 

Rememberingé. 
 
If anyone hears of the passing of one of our 
members please let the editor know via Secretary 
Elaine so we can make a special mention. 
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Loco 4857 on the downhill  run to Tarana  

Photo Dr. John Kramer  

Say Whaaat??? 
 
 

1. I told my girlfriend she drew her eyebrows 
too high. She seemed surprised. 
 

2. My dog used to chase people on a bike. It 
got so bad, finally I had to take his bike 
away. 

 
3. A woman walks into a library and asks if 

they have any books about paranoia. The 
Librarian says ά¢ƘŜǊŜΩǊŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ȅƻǳΗέ 
 

OTHR helps out. 
As reported in the Crookwell Heritage Railway 
Facebook: 
 
άOver the weekend our hard working volunteers 
were at it relaying the passing loop track. The track 
is now gauged with 1 in 4 sleepers and lined.  
There are still 122 dog spokes to drill and knock in 
on the remaining sleepers. 
 
Progress on this project was boosted by the co-
operation between the Crookwell Heritage Railway 
the Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway. 
OTHR kindly loaned their petrol powered dog spike 
hammer and track gauging screw jacks. The tools 
not only saved time, they took the strain and stress 
out of the job.έ 
 

 
 

Crookwell volunteers completing the task using 

tools loaned by OTHR. Great to co - operate with 

similar minded groups.  

The Quest for funding 

continuesé. 
 
 
Your donations remain as important as ever and 
every dollar gets us one step closer to our mutual 
goal of running a train on the line. 
 
To donate go to OTHR GoFundMe site and donate 
there, or alternatively send those donations to PO 
Box 299 Oberon. Please make it clear that you are 
donating to the rebuilding of the Oberon Branch 
line. 

 

Sponsors 

 
Seeking funding continues to be one of your 
ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΩǎ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘƛŜǎ. 
 
Sponsorships are a very important part of the 
funding of our activities. It matters not whether a 
person or company contributes cash or kind, each 
will be considered as a sponsorship. The reason is 
that any person or company that contributes in 
ƪƛƴŘ ƛǎ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƛƴ ŀǎ ƳǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ 
pay for those services and the sponsor is foregoing 
income.  The committee needs to seek cash 
sponsors and this task is ongoing. 
 
Currently we have two sponsors on board, both 
sponsors offer in kind support for which we are 
extremely grateful. 
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General scene of the OTHR Rolling Stockõ 

Photo Emily  Ward  

The Rail Option. 
 
 
In the September issue of this Newsletter we 
discussed the idea of another rail option, one that 
was a realistic option in 1995. This month we are 
reprinting the environmental pros and cons. 
 
ά!ǎǎŜǎǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ ǇǊƻǎ ŀƴŘ cons of the 
rail option 
¢ƘŜ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƛƳǇŀŎǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ άǘǊǳŎƪƛƴƎ ƻƴƭȅέ 
option are examined in the Environmental Impact 
Statement for the proposed CSR Oberon timber 
processing facility.  
 
This EIS also examines how some of these 
environmental impacts, such as those arising from 
trucking, would be reduced if the rail option were 
implemented.  
 
In order to gain a better understanding and social 
benefits and costs of the rail option, the State Rail 
has commissioned a Review of Environmental 
Factors for the option to re-open the Tarana-
Oberon rail line. 
 
This review of Environmental Factors (REF) 
prepared for State Rail by environmental 
consultants Rust PPK, is now on public display along 
ǿƛǘƘ /{wΩǎ 9L{ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ hōŜǊƻƴ ǿƻǊƪǎΦ 
 
The REF and all submissions and comments 
received from the public, will be used by State Rail 
to assess whether the reconstruction and operation 
of the rail line would have a significant impact on 
the environment. 

 
If it is concluded that there would be a significant 
impact on the environment, an Environment Impact 
Statement for the rail line will be prepared and 
placed on public exhibition, before any final 
decision is made by State Rail about whether the 
line should be re-opened. 
 
At present, the REF suggests that provided a 
number of commonly used safeguards and 
mitigation measures are implemented - especially 
to reduce train noise at a limited number of 
locations ς ǘƘŜ Ǌŀƛƭ ƭƛƴŜΩǎ ƛƳǇŀŎǘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
environment would be minimal. 
 
The REF also suggests there could be significant 
environmental benefits, especially in reducing the 
scale of noise and road safety impacts from the 
trucking of CSR products. 
 

 
 

General scene of Oberon Station  

 
What potential impacts have been examined? 
 
The issues examined in the Review of 
Environmental Factors (REF), to help assess the 
potential impacts of re-opening the rail line, are: 
landforms, air quality, erosion and sedimentation of 
waterways, spoil and waste disposal, resource 
demand, flora and fauna, land uses and zonings, 
road traffic, access to the rail line, heritage and 
archaeology, visual impacts, noise from passing 
trains and shunting operations, changes in local 
amenity and safety. 
 
In all cases where potential impacts have been 
identified, preventative or mitigation measures 
have also been identified and their likely 
effectiveness assessed. 
 
If the railway proposal proceeds, an Environmental 
Management Plan and Fire Management Plan will 


